
Dear Neighbours, 

We really enjoyed meeting residents at our recent drop-in sessions and look 

forward to future sessions. Drop-in sessions will continue to take place on the first 

Wednesday of each month so please come along if you have any questions about 

what’s happening on site.

We are continuing to make great progress on site, details of which can be found in 

this newsletter.

If you would like to receive these updates via email, please let us know by 

emailing hollowayparkinfo@londonsquare.co.uk

Community drop-in session

Wednesday 6th September

2:30pm – 4pm

Holloway Park site office

PROJECT UPDATE

August 2023

PARTY IN THE PARK!  

Next month we look forward to joining the 

annual Party in the Park, hosted by Penn 

Road Residents Association. There will be 

stalls, children's activities, food, music, a 

raffle and more! 

The event will be taking place from 2-

5pm on Saturday the 9th of September at 

the Penn Road Gardens. 

Members of the Holloway Park team are 

excited to be joining and are looking 

forward to meeting more of our 

neighbours and answering any questions 

you may have about the project.



CONTACT DETAILS

If you have any concerns that you would like to 

raise with the team, or if you would like to discuss 

anything else with us, please contact:

 London Square Construction Team

0333 666 0104 

Hollowayparkinfo@Londonsquare.co.uk

UPCOMING WORK

A significant amount of the demolition has 

now been completed with works now 

focusing on clearing waste that has 

resulted from recent piling works.

Remaining demolitions will continue through 

September with the next building on site to 

be removed being the old sports hall.   

Our dust suppression systems will continue 

in operation, and we will be moving our 

crushing area closer to the centre to of the 

site to further reduce disturbance.  

We will be continuing to enforce quiet 

periods throughout the day when noisy, 

concrete breaking machinery is limited to 

2hours on : 2hours off.

If you wish to speak to the Council about this 

project, please contact Islington Council 

Construction Monitoring Team: 

Lee – 020 7527 7272 or 

www.islington.gov.uk/ReportASB

CONSTRUCTON WORKING HOURS

0800 – 1800 Weekdays

0800 – 1300 Saturdays

PROGRESS ON SITE

We are continuing to make good progress 

with the demolition of the old boiler house 

for the prison and will have completed 

these works very soon. 

We have now completed construction of 

the new wall around the boundary of the 

Phase 1 area, with the retaining wall 

having been installed along the boundary 

to the rear of Penderyn Way.

We are also well underway with the 

removal of ground floor slabs and 

foundations in other areas of the site and 

continue to process the waste for re-use 

and recycling on and offsite. 

Demolition materials being separated 

for reuse and recycling.

Water tankers transport water to dust 

suppression systems around the site.
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